

September 24, 2019

William McConnell Chair

Taryn Sims Wulfe Management Services, Inc. Secretary

Joe Meppelink METALAB Assistant Secretary

Rodrigo Tejada L-K Industries Treasurer

Elliot Barner Radcliffe Bobbitt Adams Polley, PLLC Resident

Blanca Blanco Cetera Advisors Resident

Erin Dyer Lovett Commercial

Domenic Laurenzo El Tiempo Cantina

Devin Licata TPC Real Estate

Marjorie Peña BakerRipley

Stephen J. Quezada Ogletree, Deakins, Nash, Smoak & Stewart, P.C. Resident

Susan Sahwani-Garcia Chocolate Wasted Resident

Ann Taylor Midway

Jose Valdez Frost Bank

Veronica C. Gorczynski President

3211 Harrisburg Blvd. Houston, TX 77003 713.928.9916

www.eastenddistrict.com

The Honorable Sylvester Turner, Mayor
The Honorable Members of Houston City Council
City of Houston
901 Bagby Street
Houston, TX 77002

Dear Mayor Turner and Council Members:

The East End District strongly supports adoption of the proposed changes to the City sign ordinance designating an Airport Corridor District, addressing abandoned signs, and providing for new technology.

There is a broad consensus that negative first impressions of Houston are formed when driving into the City from our airports. The Airport Corridor District designation will foster, over time, a more welcoming gateway and more positive impressions of Houston. The Airport Corridor District designation creates a defined area of focus for improvement efforts. The proposed ordinance will establish specific height/size standards for new on-premises signs within the District. In addition, these sign code changes include a regulatory structure for focusing on removal of abandoned signs. Over time, this will further improve the City streetscape for all.

City Council's adoption of the revisions to the sign ordinance creating the Airport Corridor District and other changes will go a long way toward enhancing these airport corridors and the City that not only form visitor impressions but are the "spine" of adjacent neighborhoods. The East End District supports the adoption of the Airport Corridor District Ordinance.

Sincerely,

Veronica Chapa Gorczynski

Vermica Chapa Dreggiski

cc:

Andy Icken, Chief Development Office, City of Houston

Ron Lewis, City Attorney, City of Houston

Claudia Williamson, Interim President and CEO, Scenic Houston